
 

Pacific Beach Planning Group 
Streets and Sidewalks Subcommittee 
http://www.pbplanning.org/subcommittees/parking-and-traffic-
subcommittee/ 
 

Discover PB Office, 1503 Garnet Ave, San Diego, CA 92109 
Thursday, August 10th, 2017: 5:00-6:30 pm 

 

1. Chris Called the meeting to Order at 5:02. , Introductions took place. Attendance: PBPG: Chris 
Olson, Marcia Nordstrom, Paula Gandolfo, and Ed Gallagher.  Community: Don Gross, Kevin 
Szepe, Kathy Watson, Ronnie Ames and Ambrose Wong 

2. Non-Agenda Public Comments (Note: 2 minutes maximum per speaker) Issues not on Agenda 
and within the jurisdiction of PBPG Streets and Sidewalks Sub-committee 

2.1. Kevin: We should re-write the circulation element of the community Plan and he will 
help do it. 

2.2.  Paula: PB Counts is Saturday and please come help out 
2.3. Don Gross: Complained about run-on sentence on SSS Monitor, Gave Chris Council 

Policy on Neighborhood infrastructure needs and priorities, gave information about 
roundabouts 

2.4. Ed: Hedges on Grand cause and obstruction of on coming cars, There is problem 
with storage of vehicles on the street-consider residential parking permits, there should be a 
bike path designation of IIA.  

 
3. Motion Paula/second Chris: approval of previous minutes, Approval of  agenda. Passed 

4-0-0 Note: We will attempt to include all items on the approved agenda but items not 
covered during the scheduled meeting time will be heard at a subsequent meeting.  

 
4. 5:10 Follow-up on items discussed at last meeting  

4.1. Meeting, date, time, location.  Should we change it?  This was discussed and 
nobody expressed an interest to change anything 

4.2. Use of Panda@sandiego.gov to report problems.  Don Gross suggested to use 
this for reporting problems.  Response from City Staff responded that Get it done 
is the primary method but if there is a problem with get it done you can report the 
problem to Panda.  Don said it is best just to call the city departments 

4.3. Foothill Blvd/Loring St. Traffic Circle:   
4.3.1. PBPG approved Letter and sent to City.  Response from City Staff is awaited.  

Don said the city will have to send this out to contractor because the city cannot 
do it.  It was agreed we will request the procedure for this process from now 
until completion.  Chris made this request on 8/17/2017 to Oscar Cortes. 

4.4. Foothill Corridor traffic calming: update on neighborhood coordinating action.   
4.4.1. Chris gave a general update on this project and the reality is that the City is not likely to 

pursue this unless there is demonstrated support from the local community and 
especially the property owners most effected.  Chris has offered to help residents create 
the wording for a petition so we are sure we accomplish what we are trying to do.  

4.4.2.  Ronni Ames stated that there are some residents on Vickie drive that do not like the 
idea of a roundabout at Vickie and Foothill because they don’t want to “turn right before 
they turn left to get around the roundabout.   Apparently, there are differing views on this 
and there might be a need for people to get a clear understanding of what this means.  
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4.4.3. Don Gross presented photos of roundabout that demonstrate what can be done 
including many examples alternative methods to do roundabout.  The pictures are 
attached to the minutes.   The examples are at Via Capri and Senn Way, also Stream 
View and Winn.  Don said there is a city staff person named Russ that should be 
working on these roundabouts.  

4.5. Certificate of Appreciation was/will be sent to Linda Marabian and Gary Pence by 
Henish 

 
5. SSS Monitor Update 

5.1. Items not covered last meeting 
5.1.1. Crown Point Drive (Don Gross):  He gave an update on the roundabouts.  

5.1.2. Bike Boulevard/Complete Street build out on PB Pathway (Chris Olson) 
5.1.2.1. The best chance for a model corridor with Bike, peds, skate safety and vehicle 

calming is one that overlaps PB Pathways with City of SD Bicycle Master Plan.  
Also, it should be near or link with bus routes and parks.   

https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/planning/programs/transportation/mobility/pdf
/6_2_proposed_network_s1.pdf  No action was taken 

5.1.2.2. Discussion of possible Corridors:  
5.2. Other issues on the current SSS Monitor (will be discussed as committee or community 

members bring them forward in a roundtable format) 
5.2.1. Connect bike path around the Bay (RJ Kunysz)  RJ not present 
5.2.2. Grand Ave in front of golf course.  Marcia said there is a need to restripe lanes 

for better traffic flow 
5.2.3. There was a general discussion on how to prioritize the myriad of issues and 

requests 
5.2.4. Kathy Watson presented the issue of cut through and speeding on Archer Street.  

Chris will provide Kathy with the data and he did so after the meeting.  She will 
review and get back to us with her thoughts.   

6. Informational items:  
6.1. Ambrose Wong spoke about the method to get things done is to provide revenue through 

paid parking.  
6.2. Don Gross Report on traffic accident on Riviera Drive (no time for this but photos attached) 

 
7. 6:30pm Adjournment 

 
Next SSS Meeting Sept 14th 2017, 5pm 
 
 

https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/planning/programs/transportation/mobility/pdf/6_2_proposed_network_s1.pdf
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/planning/programs/transportation/mobility/pdf/6_2_proposed_network_s1.pdf


 

 


